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------------------------------------------------------ 

Thanks to our heavenly Father, we meet 

again through this means, and we thank the 

Lord for keeping us in our lives and in our 

faith. It is our desire that you be well 

protected, protected from the Most High. 

------------------------------------------------------- 

Church in Maturín center. 

As you know, this country is going through a 

difficult time that affects the lives of all its 



inhabitants, it also affects the church, which 

as you know, many members in several cities 

have gone to other countries, including 

preachers. Maturín does not escape this 

reality, and the latest news is that another 

preacher is leaving us, one of the most active. 

It is the former Pentecostal "pastor" JAVIER 

VARGAS, whom I have spoken before, who 

is technician in setting and decoration of 

houses and buildings, and who before earned 

good money in his work, and could take good 

care of his family (wife, two school children 

and their mother). From the time he was 

baptized he quickly learned the sound 

doctrine, and very soon he was integrated in 

helping strongly in the work of the work until 

now. But unfortunately the crisis that the 

country is experiencing has ended with a 

work system. For some he has been 

struggling lasted, doing everything that 

comes to his hand, but hyperinflation devours 

everything he gets. This server has been 



supporting his family according to what I 

have had, but the family need requires more 

economic resources. For all this, Javier has 

communicated with sadness that he is going 

to Brazil to work in his trade, where he 

already has contact. A Republic architecture 

office has offered him employment, but he 

decided Brazil to be closer to Venezuela. 

Javier leaves his family in Maturín and he 

leaves for Brazil starting next August 15th. 

We regret the absence of great help in the 

work. I pray your prayers for Javier and his 

family. 

 

But, on the other hand, with the strength that 

God gives (Phil 4:13), most of the 

brotherhood continue here resisting with 

faith, with hope in God that this situation 

changes as soon as possible. 

 



Modification. The evangelistic study 

meetings we do at night, in the city, have 

been affected by the crime that has been 

unleashed in the city, even brothers who are 

going to give support to meetings have been 

assaulted by street thieves. The people who 

attend classes at night mostly work on the 

day. We are doing the study plan for day 

classes. People who work during the day may 

attend when they have days off and / or 

vacations. We pray for all these things. 

 

So far this newsletter. Beloved brothers and 

sisters, be assured that we appreciate and 

appreciate your prayers, your fraternal 

support and especially your participation with 

me in this effort for the work of God. 

God willing, it will be until the next edition, 

meanwhile we wish the Lord bless you 

richly, goodbye. 

In the love of Christ, 



                                   Antonio and family. 


